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NOTICE OF RENEWAL PERMIT   
 

 Permittees: Koppers, Inc. and Beazer East, Inc. 

Operator:   Koppers, Inc. 

Owner:   Beazer East, Inc. 

 EPA I.D. Number:  ARD006344824 

 Facility Location: 2201 Edmonds St, North Little Rock, Pulaski County, 

Arkansas 

 Permit Number:   24H-RN2 

 

The Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) reviewed the RCRA Part A and 

Part B Renewal Permit Application submitted by Beazers/Koppers on November 7, 2016, revised 

January 25, 2017 to ensure compliance with Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology 

Commission (APC&EC) Regulation No. 23.  ADEQ proposes to issue a Renewal Permit 

(hereinafter Permit 24H-RN2) to Beazers/Koppers for the RCRA Post-Closure care of two (2) 

Hazardous Waste Landfills and U.S. Hazardous and Solid Waste Amendments (HSWA) 

Corrective Action.   

 

Individuals may review the RCRA Renewal Permit Application and the administrative record in 

the ADEQ Records Management Section, Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 

Building, 5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, Arkansas, or at the William F. Laman 

Library, 2801 Orange Street, N. Little Rock, AR 72114, Arkansas.  

 

Documents comprising the administrative record include: 

 

1. RCRA Part A and Part B Permit Renewal Application, dated November 7, 2016, 

revised January 25, 2017 

2. Fact Sheet 

3. Public Notice 

4. Renewal Permit 24H-RN2 (dated March 8, 2017) 

  

ADEQ will make a final decision on the Renewal Permit Application request after the public 

comment period.  ADEQ will, in response to written requests, hold a public hearing whenever the 

ADEQ Director determines such a hearing might clarify issues concerning the proposed Renewal 

Permit issuance.  Any request for a hearing must include the requestor's name and address and 

shall state the nature of the issues to be raised in a hearing.  ADEQ will issue a public notice of a 

hearing at least thirty (30) calendar days prior to the scheduled hearing. 

 

ADEQ maintains a list of interested individuals who are mailed copies of a Fact Sheet on or near 

the day of publication of a public notice relating to these proposed actions. 

 

Any individuals, including the Applicant, who wish to comment, request a public hearing or add 

their names to the mailing list concerning ADEQ decisions relating to the Renewal Permit 

Application, must do so by hand delivering or mailing written comments, along with their name 

and mailing address to: 

 

Tammie J. Hynum, Acting Sr. Operations Manager 

Office of Land Resources 
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Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 

5301 Northshore Drive 

North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 

 

    Web site: http://www.adeq.state.ar.us 

 

All comments and request for a public hearing must be received by 4:30 p.m. Central Daylight 

Time on April 10, 2017.  Only comments regarding this proposed permit decision will be 

considered. 

 

Submitting written comments to ADEQ or making oral statements on the record at a public 

hearing on the Renewal Permit Application decision provides individuals with legal standing to 

appeal a final Department decision. Comments supporting or opposing the tentative decision will 

provide legal standing. Only parties with legal standing may appeal the final decision. 

 
Dated this 10th day of March, 2017 
 
 
Becky W. Keogh 
Director 
Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 
 

 

 


